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                   Town of Paxton

                Board of Selectmen

            697 Pleasant Street, Paxton, MA 01612

       (508) 754-7638 – phone (508) 797-0966 – fax

                     dparsons@townofpaxton.net
Emergency Meeting Minutes 
Monday, March 16, 2020
Meeting Location: John Bauer Senior Center 17 West Street, Paxton, MA 01612
Members Present:                    Peter Bogren, Jr., Chairman




 Julia N. Pingitore, Vice Chair





 John F. Malone, Clerk
Town Administrator:

 Carol L. Riches, Town Administrator


Attendees:
 see Attendee List
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 7:00pm.
Update on COVID-19 Procedures
· (JP) We have seen more local spread of the COVID-19 virus.  197 cases in Massachusetts, 6 in Worcester County, 1 in Rutland.  There is more person to person cases versus just hot spots.  7 to 8 percent of the people infected are requiring hospitalization.  The Board of Health is reaching out to various outlets to disseminate as much information as possible.

· Mike Pingitore – Emergency Manager – wanted to ensure the Town that we are relatively unaffected at this time and we will get through this.  Information changes by the hour and people can stay up to date by visiting the CDC website or the Mass Dept of Public Health website as well.  We have identified some high-risk areas as being AMC, Senior Center and the Sports Center.  We have a meeting tomorrow with Department heads to update everyone and discuss Town procedures.  
· (PB) There’s nothing in Paxton yet so we are doing a great job so far.  All Town buildings are closed to the public except for the lobby at the Public Safety Complex.

· (PB) We are looking to declare a state of emergency for the Town of Paxton.  The reason for this is should any budget need to overspend it allows the department to deficit spend their budget.

· Motion (JM) seconded (JP) approval to declare a state of emergency for the Town of Paxton.  Unanimous, all in favor.       
· (PB) At tomorrow’s meeting the department heads in conjunction with the Town Administrator will discuss what is best for each department in light of the Coronavirus outbreak.   

· (JP) Don’t panic.  We will continue to keep people updated.  Please feel free to call the Town Hall with any questions.    The Mass Dept of health and the CDC are the best places to go for answers.  Only concern yourself with the things that you can control.
· (CR) Currently all Town Hall employees are at work but do have remote access available if needed.

· (PB) Many services are still available at the COA.  Some events have been cancelled.

· (JP) If you know of a senior in need and you can provide their number to Cindy they will try to help.
Adjourned Meeting at 7:23pm,  Unanimous all in favor.
The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, March 23, 2020 at 7:00pm.  
Documents from the Meeting filed in BOS office:
Meeting minutes
Agenda
Attendance list
Respectfully submitted,
Donna Graf-Parsons
Executive Assistant
